
 
 

American Legion Auxiliary  
Chaplain 

Summary Plan  
2023-2024 

 

Be the One to be Faithful and Kind 
 

Psalm 33:4 (NKJV) 
 For the word of the Lord is right and true; he is faithful in all he does. 
 
Ephesians 4:32 (NKJV) 
Be kind and compassionate to one another, forgiving each other, just as in Christ 
God for gave you. 

 
A Chaplain should attend all meetings, have an opening/closing prayer at each 
meeting and always be prepared to assist as needed. Keep a small prayer book 
available, could come in handy. There are reflections each quarter in the Auxiliary 
Magazine that can help you. You can visit the National website: www.legion-
aux.org and download the Chaplains’ Prayer Book and the Manual of Ceremonies 
of the American Legion Auxiliary to help you. 
 
Take time to visit members and veterans in the nursing homes or those who are 
shut-ins. 
 
Send sympathy cards to family members. If possible, pay your respects by visiting 
the funeral and Draping the Charter for the deceased member. Be sure and notify 
the Department Sec/Treas of all deceased members on the Unit Transmittal Form 
and send me the Deceased Member Notice for the Memorial Service at the 
Department Convention. 
 
I would like to give Madam President Darla Lisbon at the end of the year a prayer 
book from Auxiliary member. So please send me a special prayer or poem. Word 
of encouragement would be wonderful too. 
 
Elizabeth Shepherd 
Chaplain@vaauxiliary.org 

http://www.legion-aux.org/
http://www.legion-aux.org/

